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03rd March 2022 

 
Mr Michael Moynihan, TD., 
Dáil Éireann, 
Dublin 2 
 

 
 

 

PQ ref 10163/22  
“To ask the Minister for Health the status of the establishment of a primary care centre in 

Kanturk, County Cork; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 
 

Dear Deputy Moynihan, 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 
Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. 
 
The developer for Kanturk Primary Care Centre was awaiting consent from Cork County Council 
regarding access over a public road.  This confirmation has now been received which will help enable 
the legal agreements to be finalised. We are anticipating that we shall receive a programme of works 
for this project in the near future. 
 
The development of all primary care centres is subject to GP commitment and completion of the build 
to HSE specification. 
 
If I can be of any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

  
___________________ 

Priscilla Lynch 
Head of Service - Primary Care,  

Cork Kerry Community Healthcare 

 


